Rational for changes to the Mechanical Engineering Ph.D. degree requirements

Over the past year, the ME faculty discussed modifications to our Ph.D. degree requirements.  A Graduate Curriculum Committee was formed and our efforts resulted in a set of recommendations.  These pertain to the Ph.D. qualifying exam, and the Ph.D. course requirements.  The recommendations were voted on during a faculty meeting on March 2, 2001, and were approved unanimously.  We now wish to seek approval from the Faculty Senate so that we may offer the modified Ph.D. program to students starting in Fall 2001.

The attached pages indicate the changes.  Specifically they pertain to two areas: (1) Ph.D. qualifying exam, and (2) Ph.D. course requirements.

The rationale for these changes is indicated briefly below:

(1) Ph.D. Qualifying exam: Presently our students write 5 exams in Math, Dynamics, Fluid Mechanics, Heat Transfer, and Solid Mechanics.  It was felt that demanding such a breadth of expertise is excessive.  Moreover, some of our new faculty conduct research in “non-traditional” mechanical engineering areas, and it imposes a extra burden on their Ph.D. students to master all of the traditional ME topics in addition  to their specialized areas of research.  In fact, very few of the faculty can recall coming from Ph.D. programs in their respective universities where such a breadth of knowledge was tested.

(2) Ph.D. course requirements: Presently, students are required to take 5 courses at the 800 level.  We have reduced this requirement to 3 courses.  Again, the reason primarily is that students in “non-traditional” research areas have to stray far from their research focus to merely fulfill this requirement.  Furthermore, ME Ph.D. programs in most other universities place even fewer restrictions (sometimes non at all) on the course requirements.

 Currently, Ph.D. students are not allowed to count any of the 5 MEEG6x0 “intermediate” courses because they write Ph.D. qualifying exams in all these five subject areas (these courses are after all “intermediate”).  Because we have reduced the number of exams to three, we have decided to allow students to count the two 6x0 courses that they did not test in.  The rationale is that these courses, while “intermediate” in nature, fall outside their research focus and can be used to provide breadth.  The overall effect is to enable students to take useful courses while fulfilling their course requirements.

Finally, we have formally stated that the number of credits for a direct Ph.D. (post B.S.) is 33.  This number was more or less implied in the previous document, but never explicitly stated.
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